





DEAR PARENTS AND GUARDIANS:

Divine Mercy Catholic School and Bethlehem Academy are partnering once again to run robotics as a club offering this year **for grades 4-12**. Due to circumstances caused by the COVID-19 Pandemic, please be aware of the following:

- As this is a school activity, robotics will follow the same mitigation strategies in place during the school day. Any changes to school policy on COVID will also affect Robotics.
- DMCS and BA students will work **separately.** This is also due to age restrictions during competitions. Students will be divided into Elementary, Middle, and High school groups.
- We plan currently to attend competition events again this year. Competition venues may have their own COVID-19 restrictions, which participating students will be expected to abide by. Every effort will be made to communicate competition day expectations in advance.

To support our return to competitions, there will be a \$75 fee for participation in Robotics at all grade levels. PLEASE MAKE ALL CHECKS OUT TO DIVINE MERCY CATHOLIC SCHOOL.

Robotics will be meeting in the BA Library this year. All DMCS students should gather in the media lab and will walk over together with Mr. Robinson. Robotics is from 3-5 PM and we will dismiss from the front steps of Bethlehem Academy. Meetings are Mondays and Thursdays. Robotics runs for the entire school year.

Mr. Robinson (DMCS Media Instructor) will be the primary coach of the team. If you are interested in joining the team, please fill out and bring the bottom part of this letter to the first robotics meeting you attend.

My student,information!	is interested in joining the team! Please send us mo
Parent /Guardian Contact Info:	Student E-mail (Grade 6 and up)
Name:Phone:	
E-Mail:	
SIGNATURE:	

Head Coach, VEX Robotics Matthew Robinson mrobinson@dmcs.cc 507-334-7706